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CHAPTER MEETING        
   The EAA Chapter 145 meeting for October will be a cookout and 
bonfire. We’ll be starting at 6pm – in the Big Hangar. 

The meal will be in the Main Hangar, and then move  

to the bonfire by the pond.  Bring a dish to pass,  

service, hamburgers, hotdogs & drinks will be  

provided. If you would like, bring a chair to sit  

around the fire. 

 

 
 
 
STEARMAN FLYS!!!!   

   On September 15th, Ken Fryling’s 
Stearman flew. After many many years 
of  hard work, the realization of the 
dream has come true!!  

And then Linda 
fittingly gets the  
first ride as a 
passenger. 
 
Great Job!!! 
Congratulations!!! 

 
 
CESSNA 140 FOR SALE    
 
1948 Cessna 140 for sale 
860 hours TT Airframe & Engine 
C-90 Engine 
All Logs, NDH, Metal Wings 
Cleveland Brakes 
KY97A Comm, KT76A Txp 
Auto Fuel STC 
8/7 In and Out 
December Annual 
Hangared @ 08C Riverview 
$25,500 Call Hugh 616-446-2540 
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER   
    Aviation activities continue to happen, even in the fall.   

As an example, last month I was asked if I would like to  

go on the Riverview pilots’ trip to Texas.  Mike Dubuis had  

a spare seat in his RV-9A, N102DD.  I took me less than  

second to say yes.   

    We left on Thursday at 7:30 a.m.  The trip to  

Fredericksburg was about 1000 Nm, and took around  

8 hours.  We had VFR weather and flew at 6,500 with  

beautiful scenery. We made 2 fuel stops, with about 3  

hours between stops.  I got to fly the RV about half the time. 

    The time in Fredericksburg was spent in visiting the local  

area and hanging out with the pilots.  One highlight was a  

visit to the Chester Nimitz WWII museum in down town  

Fredericksburg. We also took a trip to the neighboring city  

of San Antonio, with its River walk and the Alamo.  It was a 

 relaxing enjoyable time in sunny Texas. 

    We left on Sunday at 7:30 a.m. The trip was to Riverview  

was about 1000 Nm, 8 hours.  We had VFR weather and flew  

at 5,500 with beautiful scenery. We made two fuel stops,  

with about 3 hours between stops.   Again, I got to fly the  

RV about half the time. Aviation adventures do happen.   

If you want some aviation adventure, just read  

the chapter newsletter or check the board at 

Riverview.  After all I got to fly 2000 miles in  

an RV-9A, this was a great adventure for me. 

 
PAINT BOOTH     
  The paint booth is finished and ready for duty. 

 
 
CHANUTE MUSUEM 

   Thanks to Merlin for this notice:  

   Chanute Air Museum, which has operated in the 

community since the spring of 1994 — just months after 

the closure of the base the previous fall — will close Dec. 

30.  “This was not an easy decision for anybody,” Nancy 

Kobel, air museum board president, said. She said finances 

was the primary reason for the action. 

            Village of Rantoul officials had asked the air museum to 

help pay more of its costs of operation. The village had footed most of the bill to keep the 

museum open and can no longer afford to do that, Jeff Fiegenschuh, village administrator, 

said. Fiegenschuh and Rune Duke, airport manager, met with air museum officials 

Wednesday and received the news. 

    “We were surprised,” Fiegenschuh said. “We’d been meeting with the board now for 

some time to discuss opportunities to help them figure out some of the problems they’d 

been having. “The village had been very supportive of them throughout the years. The goal 

was (that the) museum continue to operate.” 

    The closing is caused by a trickle-down effect of BRG Sports ceasing to be a long-time 

tenant of Hangar 1 at the airport — the lease had generated substantial income for the 

facility — and the construction of the new Lincoln’s Challenge Academy campus in Rantoul. 

The academy, which has been paying $18,000-a-year rent and $75,000 a year for utilities,               



will move out of Grissom Hall,  

which it shared with the air  

museum, and into its new  

campus in 2016. 

    Other Grissom Hall tenants  

are Rantoul Historical Society  

Museum, Rantoul Theatre Group  

and Rantoul Community Bicycle  

Recycling Program. 

    The air museum, which has a  

monthly operating budget of  

about $10,000, was paying the  

village $5,000 a year rent. The  

rent figure would also have  

climbed if the museum had  

remained in the building. 

Fiegenschuh said the airport lost  

half a million dollars last year,  

and utility costs of $350,000 were a big part in that. 

    Kobel said air museum officials had studied several options to keep the museum open, 

including building a new facility and raising sufficient funds to pay the full cost of utilities 

and rent that would allow for “energy-efficient improvements to the building.” But it soon 

became apparent that closure was the only viable option. 

Even if someone would build the museum a new building, Kobel said, it could not afford to 

keep it open. 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Kobel said the village has done a great deal to help the museum, but Fiegenschuh said 

the village could no longer continue to pay the costs. “We just can’t sustain the $350,000 a 

year,” Fiegenschuh said. “We can’t ask the general fund to support it, and the airport was 

losing money. We have a fiduciary responsibility to our tenants and the airport and the 

residents.” 

    The administrator said he will ask the village board to use some of the money it will save 

in not operating Grissom Hall to help the museum with closing costs. Duke said he met with 

Mark Hanson, museum curator, about the museum’s collection “and the best way to 

prevent any damage to it (and) its transition.” 

    “We’ll be doing anything we can to assist them and the decision they made,” Duke said. 

“We’re not fully aware of what they’re going to have remaining, what they’re going to have 

donated to other museums. We’re going to continue to meet with them to understand what 

is required during the transition. We stand ready to support them.” 

    Hanson said the air museum has two planes on loan from the U.S. Navy and 32 artifacts, 

including 28 planes, from the Air Force. Among the other artifacts are a Minuteman missile, 



which stands next to the west entrance to the former base, and a Hound Dog missile in the 

museum. 

    When Mayor Chuck Smith said last year the village is considering removing the 

Minuteman missile to create a more modern look, many residents objected, and he decided 

the missile would remain there. Also making removal difficult is it was filled with concrete 

when erected in the ‘60s, and it would have to be demolished to remove it. 

    Hanson said whether the missile will remain is uncertain, but said, “That’s their (the Air 

Force’s) decision. It couldn’t stand there without a loan agreement with someone.” Hanson 

said the museum might not have to pay to remove the planes. 

    “All the military craft are on loan. It’s federal property, so in our loan agreement, we are 

not supposed to be involved in any kind of third-party arrangements,” Hanson said. “When 

we officially terminate the loan agreement, the Air Force puts its machinery to work to find 

new homes for those airplanes. Because the government can incur no cost, whoever is 

interested in the plane will foot the bill.” 

    Hanson said, however, if no one can be found to take the planes, “then that’s a different 

story we need to work through with the Air Force” in terms of how their removal would be 

funded. 

    The airplanes and missiles are just a part of what the air museum holds. The large-

archive collection includes photos, documents and numerous other articles. The object 

collection includes three-dimensional items such as uniforms, aircraft instruments, tools 

and library collections such as books, magazines and some video material. 

    Hanson, the only full-time employee of the museum, (there are several part-time 

employees plus volunteers) was asked if he saw the closure coming. 

    “I didn’t want to see it coming,” Hanson said, “but unfortunately we have responsibilities 

as a museum, and we cannot ignore the fact that we do not have the resources to meet 

those.” He said the work of getting all museum items relocated starts immediately. Kobel 

said Hanson spoke with an expert in closing museums and nonprofits to get some tips. The 

board president said everything has happened quickly. “This all happened in a 90-day 

period,” Kobel said. 

    She said the museum board was seeing improvement in its finances in the last few 

years, but not nearly enough to keep the museum open while also paying rent and utilities. 

    Attendance just wasn’t there — Kobel estimating the museum would need about 6,500 

people a month to come through the door to meet budget under the new arrangements. 

    While the decision to close was difficult, it’s the proper thing to do, Kobel said. “We 

would be irresponsible as a board if we didn’t do the right thing,” she said. “Knowing what 

the financial future looks like, we had to make that decision to protect the collection and 

the artifacts.” 

 
For more information, see the following links: 

http://www.illinoishomepage.net/news/local-news/chanute-air-museum-closing-for-good 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yOdxZpnLQSU 

 

https://www.youtube.com/user/chanute1011 

 

Chanute Air Museum 

1011 Pacesetter Drive 

Rantoul, IL 61866 

Phone: 217-893-1613 

http://www.illinoishomepage.net/news/local-news/chanute-air-museum-closing-for-good
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yOdxZpnLQSU
https://www.youtube.com/user/chanute1011


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAME THAT PLANE 

   An airplane similar to the one 
pictured at the right has been seen  
on the ramp at Riverview from time  
to time. Its profile is that of a scaled  
down Spitfire. I imagine it has great  
visibility with that bubble canopy. 
    So take your best guess on what it 
is – Hint: it is not a Spitfire 
 
 

YOUNG EAGLES 

     The YE rally at Greenville on September 19, produced 91 Young Eagles.  The Greenville 
Area Aviation Association (GAAA) provided the pilots and ground personnel, to produce a very 
efficient YE rally.  EAA145 sponsored the event with Randy Houtman representing the Chapter.   

Although no YE events are scheduled for this fall, a number of request for YE flights have 
come to my attention.  These requests will be sent to other chapters or an individual flight will 

be scheduled. 

 
CHAPTER 145 POLO SHIRTS   
   We are now accepting orders for Polo shirts with the Chapter 145 logo on them.  Short 

sleeve style are $26.00 (in light blue color) or long sleeve for $34.00 (in white color).  Caps in 

royal blue are also available for $15 each.  A sign-up sheet will be at our next meeting, or see 

Bob Swietek for more information. 
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EAA Chapter 145 website:   www.145.eaachapter.org      
EAA National website:   www.eaa.org 
Riverview Facebook:   www.facebook.com/pages/Riverview-Airport/115468211816419 

 
 

DUES ARE NOW BEING COLLECTED - BEAT THE DECEMBER RUSH 
    Dues of $35.00 are payable to "EAA CHAPTER 145" and can be  
mailed to Bob Swietek at the address listed at the end of the newsletter 

 or brought to the monthly chapter meeting. If you need to make any  
updates on your contact information, please include the tear-off slip for  

member data update with your payment. 
 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS  

  
Oct 10  Riverview Airport(08C) meeting – Bonfire & Food & Friends 
Oct 11  Mancelona (4Y4)  Lakes of the North Color Tour 
Oct 18  Watervliet(40C)  Fly-In Chili Hop 
Nov 14  Riverview Airport(08C) meeting – Mark Lynn – Sheet Metal Fab 
Dec 12  Riverview Airport(08C) meeting –Riverview Christmas Brunch  
 
 
 

If you know of events that should be on the event calendar, please e-mail them to me 
If you would like to be on the e-mail list for meeting and event reminders, or if you would like to receive the newsletter 

electronically, which is full color and delivered days before the print version… please send your e-mail address to:  
randall.houtman@dematic.com 

 

The 2015 Officers for EAA145: 
 
President,  Dick Foster  
(538-8849 c172foster@gmail.com)  
 
Vice President, Bruce Whitman  
(897-9846 bwhitmanpe@att.net) 
 
Secretary/Treasurer, Bob Swietek  
6962 Bridgewater Dr. SE 
Grand Rapids,MI 49546 
(676-2951  airdale69@aol.com) 

 
Newsletter Editor, Randy Houtman  
(913-5908 randall.houtman@dematic.com)  
 

 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   (As of Oct 1) 

     

   Liabilities: $3500.00 

   Cash:     $11.62       Checking: $79.69 

 Savings: $5664.36     Total:   $5755.67 

 

 

Website Editor, Bill Willyard 
    (wgwillyard@att.net) 
       

 
EAA CHAPTER 145 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL FORM 

DUES ARE $35.00 PER YEAR – JANUARY 1st to DECEMBER 31st  
Name ________________________________________  
Co-Pilot / Spouse _______________________________  
Address ______________________________________  
City __________________________________________  
State / Zip _____________________________________  
e-mail address _________________________________  
Home Phone ___________________________________  
Work Phone ___________________________________  
National Membership # ___________________________ 

 
Aircraft Owned  _________________________________ 
______________________________________________ 
 
Projects / % Compete ____________________________ 
______________________________________________ 
 
Bring this form to the next meeting or mail to: 
 
EAA Chapter 145 Treasurer 
6962 Bridgewater Dr. SE 
Grand Rapids, MI, 49546 

 
Experimental Aircraft Association – Chapter 145 –  Grand Rapids, Mi
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